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Forty-Seventh Year September 2022 Bulletin No.9

September 21st LuncheonMenu

Mystery Menu
Don’t forget to respond to Phil Keller’s Evite or

directly to Phil (See Pg. 6)

September Guest Bill BallGreetings from Camas, Washington!
Fellow SIR’s you will be hearing
about the Veterans Administration
this month, which is a timely
discussion for us all. Many of you are
veterans, and the information will
come to good use, I am sure.

We will again have our signup sheets
for our various activities out on the

back table at our luncheon. I am hoping that we will
get a few more signups for our many activities. We
have bocce ball, poker, walking, a book club, a fly-
fishing group, a stock investment group, pinochle,
bridge, golf, bowling, and a few others that I forget as
I write this. Please join in our varied activities. After
all, isn’t that why you joined Sons in Retirement?
Which leads me to the other main reason to be a
member of SIR, and that is to spread the word about
this organization to your friends, neighbors, and
other potential members, and invite them to join our
club.

So over the next few months, won’t you ask someone
to join SIR? See you on September 21st!

Our speaker for Septemberwill be:William (Bill)
Ball, Chief of Voluntary &Hospitality Services at
VAPalo Alto Health Care System. During this
informative presentation Bill will be talking
about volunteer opportunities as well as the
work that the VA does in general to support our
veterans. "AVeteran is someone, who at one
point in their life, wrote a blank check payable to
the United States of America for an amount up
to, and including their life."

Christmas Luncheon
This is an early reminder to all of ourmembers thatwewill have a Christmas Lun-
cheon for the first time since 2019. The datewill beWednesdayDecember 21st(The
first day ofwinter).Mywife and I are already atwork planning for this fun gala.We
hope to have some great entertainment and a Christmas sing along to get us in the
Christmas spirit. Our catererwill again provide uswith his culinarymagic. The lun-
cheon entréeswill be Tri Tip Roast, Chicken, Salmon, and Eggplant Parmesan. AMandarinOrange
Salad, Rolls, andDessertwill round out yourmeal. The price per person is to be determined. As al-
ways, I will be depending on ourwonderful Sons In Retirement brothers to come throughwith some
great door prizes. We hope some of youwill joinmywife and I and be a part of the social committee
in planning this event. I will make available amerchant introduction letter youmaywant to use to
obtain a door prize fromour generous areamerchants.

I will be updating you on our progress in future Pathfinder articles, so save the dateWednesdayDe-
cember 21st for awonderful Christmas Luncheon. This event is for our ladies or significant other and
wewill also provide for our singlemembers so there is no reason that anyone cannot have a great
time.Wewill be selling tickets at ourOctober andNovember luncheons.
Sir Rob Ingebretson
Social Chairman
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SIR Branch 59 BECMinutes, August 17, 2022

A Nonprofit public
benefit corporation
for retired men

Branch 59Officers
Big Sir

Bob Marshall
(310) 502-7295

Little Sir
OPEN

Help Wanted
Secretary

David Nelsen
(510) 673-5042
Asst. Secretary

Rob Ingebretson
(510) 657-7828

Treasurer
Larry Lardie

(510) 579-5934
Asst. Treasurer

James Vermazen
(563) 920-6908

Directors
Ken Brunskill
Jerry Halligan
Richard Henry

Phil Keller
Sammy Lum

Dave Shideler
Jim Ulam

RAMP
Jim Ulam-Recruitment

Larry Lardie/Jerry Halligan-
Activities

Rob Ingebretson-Membership
Sammy Lum-Publicity

Branch 59

Meets at Fremont Elks
38991 Farwell Drive,
Fremont CA on the 3rd
Wednesday of each

month
10:00 AM

Executive BoardMeeting
11AMSocial Hour
12Noon Lunch

The meeting was called to order by Big Sir Bob Marshall at 10:03am.
All BEC members were present except Rick Henry and Larry Lardie.

We began the meeting with a moment of silence in honor and
remembrance of Jim Cunningham and G. Austin Smith.

The July 20 meeting minutes were approved as presented. Form 20,
SIR Branch Personnel for 2023 has been filled out as follows; BIG SIR-
Bob Marshall, Secretary-Dave Nelsen, Treasurer and Golf Chair-Larry

Lardie, Asst. Treasurer-Jim Vermazen, Membership-Rob Ingebretson, Webmaster
and Publicity-Sammy Lum, Recruiting-Jim Ulam, Nominating-Rick Henry,
Attendance-Phil Keller, Bocce Ball Chair-Jerry Halligan, Fly Fishing-Ken Brunskill,
Bowling Chair-Miguel Ferras, Bulletin Editor-Jerry Sabo. The BEC approved a motion
to accept these nominations. We still need to fill the position of Little Sir.

Treasurers report was given by Jim Vermazen. The balance of our general account on
August 17 was $6,669.45. The report was approved by the BEC.

Big Sir report; Bob relayed a discussion from SIR State regarding some branches
allowing women members on a trial basis. He has heard several negative comments
allowing this to happen in the SIR organization. We do not have a speaker as yet for
our September meeting. Rob and Ken Brunskill both have ideas they will pursue. If
we hold a holiday party in December we need to begin planning now. Bob will take a
straw-poll during the luncheon today to determine interest.

Membership; Rob expects one new member today, Frank James. We approved his
membership in Branch 59.

Rob bought wine for giving to our speaker, birthday group winner and our end of
meeting winners. He is looking for guidance regarding the price he should spend. A
motion was made and we agreed to hold the price we pay for gift wine to Charles
Shaw price level.

Activities; Jerry Halligan will invite members to play bocce ball following today’s
luncheon. He has organized the use of a bocce court at the Warm Springs Senior
Center at 10:00am every Friday beginning August 26.

Recruitment; Jim Ulam believes activities are the biggest draw for attracting new
members. He is pleased to see we have added new activities.

Publicity; Sammy placed a post on NEXTDOOR. It may take some time to realize how
to make this an effective platform to publicize. He has generated a ride-share map to
help enable non-driving members to find a ride from a member who lives close by.

Attendance; Phil and Rob have analyzed data collected from our membership
database and attendance data from the EVITE software tool we’ve been using to
determine our attendance numbers. They will forward this to the BEC for future
study. Dave Shideler suggested we change the way we invite members to our
meetings. He made a motion to revert back to our prior method of determining who
will attend our monthly meetings (assuming everyone will attend unless they call
saying they would not) and abandoning our current method of getting a positive
RSVP through EVITE and phone calls. The motion was not approved. We will
continue to collect RSVP’s through the EVITE tool and phone calls.

Bob has signed a new contract with the Elks lodge. The cost remains the same at
$600 per meeting. The duration of the meetings has been extended by one hour. The
BEC approved the new contract.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:10am.

Dave Nelsen, Secretary
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Youmay have noticed that our birthday procedure has
changed. If it is your birthdaymonth you are to pick up a lei
in the box located next to the gentleman that gives you your
badge when you enter. You are to wear it during the luncheon
and youmay sit anywhere you want as there will no longer
be a birthday table. Sometime during the luncheon you will
be given the opportunity to say your name and how old you
are. After all the birthdays have been announced there will
be a drawing for a bottle of wine given to one of the birthday
members present.We ask that when you leave the luncheon
that you please return your lei to the same box where you
picked it up.Sir Sammy Lum Birthday Chairman
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Cyber Geezers will begin meeting on the 4thWednesday of
the month. Our next meeting will be held on September
28rd. We will again include Seniors of the Greater Niles
Village, and any SIR Member wanting to join us. The
meeting will begin at 1:00 pm. Login information is given
below

In the last Zoom session we discussed Dark Patterns. Jerry would like to focus on the
beginners beginning next month. Since the days changed possibly more newcomers can
attend.

Please send requests to Jerry at jlsabo3@comcast.net.

Join the next Zoom Cyber Geezer Meeting
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/96358532596

Meeting ID: 963 5853 2596

Can’t Put a Name to a Face?
Visit our branchwebsite at
www.sirbranch59.org

Click on theMember Gallery tab on the
website and then enter the password: SIR59

SIR Happenings is
published 4 times a
year—the next
issue will be
published for
November 2022.
Deadline for submitting articles is October15th.
You can find past issues on our website:
https://sirbranch59.org/

.
Send news and questions to:

Jerry Sabo,
Executive Editor
jlsabo3@comcast.net
Sammy Lum,
Assistant Editor
lumsam@sbcglobal.net

The “Dealer’s Lunch Bunch” meets for Poker every month on the
Monday immediately following our monthly luncheon. We currently
have about 10 members who routinely attend games. We have a
seven-seat table, so space is limited to the first seven players who
reserve. But don’t let that stop you from joining our group! We have
had up to 10 players (lots of common card games) since the group
started, and IF we consistently get more than 10 reservations, we will
open a second table. The buy-in is $10, with dime-quarter-half dollar
chips, so it is within everyone’s means. If you have a desire to play,
please contact Sir Larry Jett (larrywjett@gmail.com), or Sir Bob
Marshall (hdog48@gmail.com).

Cyber
Geezers

Bowling continues to be popular activity for our branch with over 20 active
participants.

On August 8-9, six of our Branch 59 bowlers bowled in the National Stadium in Reno.
Two teams of four represented–Branch 59 team includes Victor Okumura, Harvey
McAninch, Jerry Sabo and Miguel Ferras. A second team with Laverl Tomlinson and
Harvey Look and two other bowlers will also be bowling. Prize money went to Laverl,
Victor, Harvey and Miguel. Our next tournament will be held in Brentwood on
September 27th.

New bowlers are always welcomed. We meet at Earl Anthony Dublin Bowl on
Mondays. You should be there at least 15 minutes before 11 am.

https://sirbranch59.org/cyber-geezer-tutorial-videos/
mailto:t%20jlsabo3@comcast.net
mailto:t%20jlsabo3@comcast.net
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/96358532596
https://www.sirbranch59.org
https://sirbranch59.org/
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Let’s Play Bocce Ball
Where: Fremont’s Age Well Center South, 47111 Mission Falls Ct
(near Warm Springs Blvd. and Warren Ave.)
When: Fridays at 10 am
Cost: Free

You will be impressed at this new center that offers classes, activities and nutritious Chef-prepared
lunches (to be ordered in advance). This is a co-ed activity. Everyone is welcome.

Formore information or questions contact Jerry Halligan by email at ghalligan@aol.com or call
510-623-7800.

Members enjoying a game of Bocce ball after our August luncheon at the Elks Lodge.

mailto:mailto:ghalligan@aol.com
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August 17, 2022
Total Membership 121
NewMember – Frank James #95
First Time Guest – JamesMcConnell
Second Time Guests – Daniel Johnson
And Charles Martinek
**Jim Cunningham has died
**Austin Smith has died

Members In Attendance 74
Members Absent from Luncheon 46
Percent of Membership in Attendance 61%
Total Attendance 78

Submitted by
Rob Ingebretson
Membership Chairman

Attendance Report

IF YOU ARE BRINGING AGUEST TOOURNEXT LUNCHEON COULD
YOU PLEASE CALLME, ROB INGEBRETSON,MEMBERSHIP
CHAIRMAN, AT (510) 657-7828OR EMAILME AT
ROBINGY@COMCAST.NETWITH THE NAMEOF YOURGUEST AND
HIS PHONENUMBER. I CAN THEN INFORMHIMOF THE PROCEDURE
TOGET HIS FREE LUNCHVOUCHER AND FILL OUTHIS APPLICATION.
THANKS SOMUCH FOR YOURHELP.

Do You Need A ride to our monthly
luncheons? If the answer is yes then let
Rob Ingebretson know at (510) 657-7828
or email him at ROBINGY@COMCASTNET

Remember that we changed the method for
reporting luncheon attendance. In the past, the
club would just buy enough lunches for the
entire club LESS those of you who called, wrote,
or emailed our attendance chairman stating that
youWOULDNOT be at the luncheon. We lost a
lot of money that way.

Starting with February we notified you of our
luncheonmeeting two ways. First, via an EVITE
to all of you who have a good email address with
the club. You can RSVP via the Evite from Phil
Keller, by following the directions in the Evite
email. Second, you will be notified via the
monthly Pathfinder, which is emailed, or U.S.
mailed to every member depending on your
request

PHIL@PKELLER.NET

510-656-7395

https://sirbranch59.org/newsletters-2022/
mailto:sirbranch59@gmail.com
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MyMomTalked toMe
In the summer of ’22 my mom talked to me even though she passed away March 2,
1995. Almost a fluke it was, a chance encounter, a day of, “Well, what do you think we
should do today?” I’ll get to it in a few paragraphs or so.

You see, that evening I was going to celebrate my high school 60th class reunion (309
graduates). Where? Twin Falls, Idaho. In those days we only had one high school, TFHS,
Twin Falls High School. Now there is another of which I do not know its name. And, we
were going to celebrate with a dinner at the Turf Club, still operating after all these
years. Lots of tables and a big dance floor and a cozy atmosphere. The early part of the
day was mine to decide what to do…..Madelyn hadn’t experienced the Wood River
area (Bellevue, Hailey, Ketchum and Sun Valley) about 90 miles to the north.

We drove through Bellevue where Main Street serves as the highway through town. Just past the airport
in Hailey we stopped at the Good Shepherd Monument dedicated the past October to the shepherds (and
their dogs) and the sheep business from the 1890’s and still going. Hailey is the county seat for Blaine
County. Nestled among the restaurants and shops one can find the county museum mostly dedicated to
the mining industry and miners, mostly from the 1880s and ‘90s but still struggling off and on through the
1950s. Museum artifacts seem mostly to come from the ‘80s to 1920 or so. One display intrigued me – a
molten lead decanting vessel from 1880 or so used to separate lead from silver at the smelter between
the mines and the town of Muldoon.

My Grandfather Laidlaw’s sheep ranch encompassed much of the Muldoon area; he, my grandmother and
my parents are buried on a knoll overlooking his log ranch house. I remembered that some years ago I
heard a cassette tape of my mother talking about “the old days” or something like that. Wondering if that
tape had survived to the present and guessing that I heard it somewhere in Ketchum, I suggested to
Madelyn that we continue our drive north to Ketchum and the Community Library where the tape might
reside. What a beautiful building we found; the library had been remodeled/rebuilt a few years ago. A dis-
play of Dale Chihuly Blanket Cylinders graced the front entryway of the library. Modern, well-lit and spa-
cious, this library is a credit to Ketchum and Blaine County. But I digress. After asking at the main desk
about oral histories, and especially about the recording I remembered, one of the librarians led me to the
oral history section. She found the recording, now a digital file, and let me listen to it.

I’m hearing my mom, Annabel Laidlaw Roberts, being interviewed by her friend Miriam, in 1983. My mom
reminisced about her life on my grandfather’s ranch, her traveling with her dad, my Grandpa Jim, James
Laidlaw. Sort of unsettling it was to hear her voice again and comforting as well. One thing that I hadn’t re-
alized before was that, like her brothers, Sandy and Fred, she was really involved in the sheep business.
Asked by Miriam if she had considered continuing in the business. She said yes. But in 1940 she married
Private Bill Roberts and all considerations of raising sheep and lambs were forever gone. And then there
was the war…….

Bruce Roberts



September 2022 Page 8

The Drag Race – by Larry Je�

This tale goes way back to 1967. The 1968 model year cars from the Chrysler-Ply-
mouth Division of Chrysler Motors had just started to arrive at the dealerships in
Northern California, of which thirteen of the stores were under my care and control
as “The Factory Man.” The nine District Managers worked from their homes without
cell phones, GPS gadgets, fax or email interferences or Big Brother schemes that
might uncover our playing on the golf course when the Regional Boss called the deal-
ership because our i�nerary would indicate we should be working there.

Each fieldman got a new car whenever the
odometer said 2000+ miles. Since I was the
new hire with no connec�ons yet, most were

Plymouth Fury IIIs or Chrysler Newports, but because Corte Madera
to Crescent City was a stretch, a new car every six weeks was not un-
common. My fourth car was 1967 Barracuda Formula S four speed
with heavy duty suspension and a/c. As a 27-year-old-suit-and-�e ex-
ecu�ve(?), I knew be�er than to engage in any foolishness, but that
car was just soooo eager to please. Enthusiast magazines of the era
spoke of 13-second quarter mile �mes right off the dealer floor. I le� Santa Rosa for Healdsburg one a�er-
noon and a pair of yahoos in an early 60s Chevrolet wanted to street race from a green light. I ignored them
for three lights because I knew be�er, but at age 27 I had never had a car worthy of a race in my life. I caved
in and the race was on.

I never saw the Chevrolet in my side glass but I heard it shi� three �mes and always behind the B-pilar of my
pony car. As we slowed down, the driver of the Chev signaled me to stop and compare. The buddy of the
owner exclaimed that they had heard of the 383 big-block V8 Mopar installa�on but had never seen one. As
I li�ed the hood, the significantly smaller 340 cubic inch engine was in full view. The buddy said “What is
that?” Sez I, “ What just whupped you!” The buddy doubled over in laughter exclaiming, “You just got your
409 embarrassed by a mouse motor.”

Social Ties Boost Survival by 50 Percent - Scientific American
Thursday, September 1, 2022 11:42 AM
https://www.scientificamerican.com/article/relationships-boost-survival/

A meta-study covering more than 300,000 participants across all ages reveals that adults get a 50
percent boost in longevity if they have a solid social network

A long lunch out with co-workers or a late-night conversation with a family member might seem like a
distraction from other healthy habits, such as going to the gym or getting a good night's sleep. But
more than 100 years' worth of research shows that having a healthy social life is incredibly important
to staying physically healthy. Overall, social support increases survival by some 50 percent, concluded
the authors behind a new meta-analysis.

The benefit of friends, family and even colleagues turns out to be just as good for long-term survival as
giving up a 15-cigarette-a-day smoking habit. And by the study's numbers, interpersonal social
networks are more crucial to physical health than exercising or beating obesity.

"I don't think a lot of people recognize that our relationships can have a physical impact as well as
emotional," says Julianne Holt-Lunstad, an associate psychology professor at Brigham Young
University and co-author of the new study, published online July 27 in PLoSMedicine.

The researchers analyzed results from 148 studies—which included a total of 308,849 participants—
going back to the early 20th century. Most studies assessed survival in contrast to mortality from all
causes, although the authors rejected studies that focused on suicide or accidental deaths.

https://www.scientificamerican.com/article/relationships-boost-survival/
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"The findings are very exciting and show how important social relationships are for improving
survival," Kira Birditt, an assistant research professor at University of Michigan's Institute for Social
Research, who was not involved in the new study, noted in an e-mail to ScientificAmerican.com.

Accentuating the positive
Social relationships are thought to help improve health either by buffering individuals from stressful
situations or creating a norm of healthful behaviors.

"There's a pretty large literature linking social relationships to a variety of physiological processes
that are linked to disease risk," Holt-Lunstad says. Social support has been linked to lower blood
pressure, and a diverse collection of contacts is associated with better immune system functioning.
The list continues to grow, she says, now encompassing other bodily processes such as wound healing
and inflammation.

Previous research has pointed to happiness as a key to longevity. But in most of the studies reviewed
in the new paper, social connections were not classified in terms of their quality, thus likely lumping
negative associations in with the more positive ones. This means the benefit of positive social
connections is likely to be even higher.

"Most research shows that the negative aspects of relationships can be detrimental to health," Holt-
Lunstad says. But Birditt, who has also done research in the field, notes that some of her work
"indicates that the influence of social relationships on mortality is nuanced and depends on the type of
relationship, the quality of the relationship and the health status of the individual." A 2008 study in
Social Science &Medicine that she co-authored found that people with chronic illnesses actually had a
lower mortality rate if they had negative—or at least more demanding—relationships with family
members. "We speculated that spouses and adult children may be nagging the person with the chronic
illness to take their medication or that more demands from these ties may be a sign of greater
engagement," Birditt notes.

The more, the healthier
Despite the hyperconnected era of Facebook friends and Blackberry messaging, social isolation is on
the rise. More people than not report not having a single person they feel that they can confide in—up
threefold from 20 years ago, the report authors noted.

"People have assumed a threshold effect" when it comes to social relationships, Holt-Lunstad says.
Many researchers thought "you're at risk if you're socially isolated, but as long as you have one
person, you're okay," she says.

The decades of research that Holt-Lunstad and her colleagues examined showed that in fact social
support and survival operate on a continuum: "The greater the extent of the relationships, the lower
the risk," she says.

The analysis also assessed what kind of studies worked best to predict a person's survival.
Questionnaires that had asked participants at least a few in-depth questions about various social
connections (such as, "To what extent are you participating or involved in your social network?" or "To
what extent can you count on other people?") were more effective at pinpointing a person's overall
risk of mortality from all causes than those that simply determined if a person was single or married or
lived with at least one other person. The more nuanced questions "tap into the perception of the
availability" of other people, Holt-Lunstad explains, rather than just determining if a person is co-
habitating. Holt-Lunstad and her colleagues found that divvied up this way, complex social networks
increased survival rates by 91 percent.

Rx: friendship
Health professionals might be better able to find people at risk if they know to look more deeply at an
individual's social environment. So rather than only focusing on those who seem to be entirely socially
isolated, health care workers could also encourage friendship and personal connectedness for a larger
number of people—thus perhaps boosting overall population survival rates.
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Some clinicians have prescribed social interaction for those who seem to be severely isolated, but
that often comes in the form of a paid companion. Such a dynamic is "not always effective," Holt-
Lunstad says. "A naturally occurring friendship is very different than someone who has been hired to
be your buddy or your friend." Research has shown that friends "provide a sense of meaning or
purpose in our lives," she says. A professional "friend" "might be able to provide some tangible
resources that would be helpful, but they might not be able to provide the emotional benefits."

Likewise with digital social interactions, Holt-Lunstad says, "there are types of things you can get
from an online friend, but there are other resources that you cannot." Although online connections
"might be better than nothing," substituting time in front of a screen is likely not as beneficial as a
phone call or face-to-face conversation.

Given the increasingly apparent importance of social well-being for physical health, standard
checkup questions asked by a physician might soon include inquiries into the patient's social, family
and work circles—in addition to the standard list about smoking, diet and exercise.

Although social and physical health are intimately linked, Holt-Lunstad does not see it as a purely
medical issue. She suggests a range of avenues to address the social fitness of the population: from
school curriculums emphasizing good social skills to city planning that reinforce community building
to workplaces that accentuate human interaction.

NewMembers Frank James and Ron Brazil

ArtWinkley–A Truly “Super Senior” (95)

Big Sir Bobwith guest
speakerMatthewWeaver
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August 2022 Luncheon photos–Photographer
Bruce Roberts

August Birthday Celebrants
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https://longevity.stanford.edu/wp-content/uploads/2019/09/ScamTrackerIssueBrief-ExposedToScamsReducedFile.pdf
https://www.ic3.gov/Media/Y2019/PSA190919
https://passi.us/news-and-resources/
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https://longevity.stanford.edu/wp-content/uploads/2019/09/ScamTrackerIssueBrief-ExposedToScamsReducedFile.pdf
https://www.npr.org/sections/alltechconsidered/2016/04/11/473847620/a-real-life-tax-scam-this-is-what-irs-phone-fraud-sounds-like?utm_source=facebook.com&utm_medium=social&utm_campaign=npr&utm_term=nprnews&utm_content=20160411
https://www.researchgate.net/publication/237090930_Routine_Online_Activity_and_Internet_Fraud_Targeting_Extending_the_Generality_of_Routine_Activity_Theory
https://www.aarp.org/content/dam/aarp/research/surveys_statistics/econ/2014/Caught-Scammer-Net-Risk-Factors-Internet-Fraud-Victims.doi.10.26419%252Fres.00076.001.pdf
https://passi.us/2021/03/how-to-stay-in-your-home-as-long-as-possible/
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https://www.aging.senate.gov/imo/media/doc/Fraud%20Book%20%202020.pdf
https://passi.us/2022/03/safety-tips-for-seniors-on-social-media/
https://www.aging.senate.gov/imo/media/doc/Fraud%20Book%20%202020.pdf
https://passi.us/2021/07/loneliness-vs-isolation-why-senior-centers-need-to-address-both/
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https://www.ftc.gov/system/files/documents/reports/protecting-older-consumers-2018-2019-report-federal-trade-commission/p144401_protecting_older_consumers_2019_1.pdf
https://www.consumer.ftc.gov/features/scam-alerts
https://www.aarp.org/money/scams-fraud/
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Hugh Twomey
Arthur Winkley
Rob Ingebretson
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Bruce Roberts
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PAST BIG Sirs

1976 Peter Clark*

1977 Karl Heine*

1978 Harry Cooper*

1979 Kenneth Foster*

1980 Larry Varblow*

1981 Guido Milano*

1982 Alex Fulton*

1983 Stephen Epler*

1984 George

Herman*

1985 Ray Crosby*

1986 Loran Coburn*

1987 Robert Davis*

1988 Robert Klindt*

1989 Martin Annen*

1990 Lee Updegraff*

1991 Fred W. Fretter*

1992 Lyle Kingery*

1993 LeRoy J. King*

1994 George Hubach*

1995 Clyde Killion*

1996 Bill Schwan*

1997 Nat Lord

1998 John Buchanan*

1999 Art Lampert*

2000 Harry Heyen*

2001 Bob Beam
2002 Rollin Cunningham*
2003 Don Henry
2004 Tom Sherba*
2005 Howard Thompson
2006 Les Addison
2007 Ted Bresler
2008 Richard Holley
2009 Don Gillis*
2010 Frank R. Thomas
2011 Hugh Twomey*
2012 James Ferenz*
2013 Skip Mugford*
2014 Rob Ingebretson
2015 Skip Mugford*
2016 Jim Ulam
2017 Jim Ulam
2018 Harvey McAninch
2019 HarveyMcAninch
2019 Richard Henry
2020 Richard Henry
2021 Larry Jett

*(deceased)
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will be Wednesday, a week after the regularly
scheduled Monthly Luncheon Meeting.
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AUDIO-VISUAL
Carl Nordling - Audio

Sammy Lum/Jerry Sabo - Video
AUDIT

Carl Nordling - Chairman
Open- Assistant
BIRTHDAYS

Sammy Lum - Chairman
Art Winkley - Assistant
BOWLING

Miguel Ferras- Chairman
BRIDGE
-Chairman

CHAPLAINS
Ted Bresler

CIRCULATION
Bill Briscoe - Chairman

Sterling Strickland - Assistant
COUPLES DINING OUT

Jim Ulam - Chairman
COUPLES WINE TASTING

Open- Chairman
CYBER GEEZERS
Jerry Sabo - Chairman
DATABASE

Sammy Lum- Manager
Jerry Sabo - Assistant

GOLF
Larry Lardie/Jim Ulam

Co-Chairmen

https://sirbranch59.org

